## GWERNYMYNYDD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER.

We are lpeased to open our second newsletter knowing that we have attracted the attention of the Chester Chronicle and the Advertiser. The Advertiser, of the 24th. OCT., published two articles relating to the Village, one about the Newsletter itself and the other one about the Film Show and talk given by Assistant Divisional Fire Officer Mr. N.L.Neale. This Talk was very well attended and it is hoped that the future talks and/or filmshows will be equally well attended. The next Talk will be given by Police Constable John Evans of Prestatyn. He will be talking about his work and answering questions. It will take place on Wednesday 27th. November at 7.30 pm at the Junior School.

TELEPHONE BOX. The Mold Rural Community Council have objected to the telephone box being moved. For reasons previously given, the committee feel that this move would be a good one, we still do. On the same bit of ground the Council did a grand job of clearing up and landscaping. But what about those two half erected seats! Could it be that someone disapproves of these seats. Mr. Hughes, Community Councillor, would like to know peoples opinions on this, whether to keep the seats where they are, to move them to the top of Blaenwern or to put them on the Play Area. The Committees view is that the seats should be finished off where they are and additional seats provided on the Play Area.

POLLUTION. The positive identification of Dutch Elm disease has moved Clwyd Council to carry out tree preservation work whenever they are notified in time. If you have a tree that you suspect is a little 'off colour', an early warning might save it.

It is also disturbing to hear that the dumping of Carbon Waste is to resumed again in the vicinity. This was stopped by the old Flintshire County Council, but we understand that the Secretary of State for Wales has recently accepted a recommendation that it may be resumed. Does anyone have strong feelings on this subject?

TREES. SHRUBS and DAFFODIL BULBS. The Community Council are currently surveying this area with a view to having trees and shrubs planted in selected local areas. The Junior School are involved in similar work at Loggerheads under an All Wales Environmental Improvement Scheme launched by the Prince of Wales Committee. The Youth Club have already planted a mass of daffodil bulbs at Loggerheads.

BUS STOP. Some time ago the Committee suggested to the Community Councillors that the piece of waste ground adjoining the Police House should be purchased and used to provide a pull-in and shelter for the bus stop. Mr. Hughes has reported that there is shortly to be a site meeting with local Councillors and the County Surveyor.

Show Committee were pleased to announce an overall bank balance of £248-34. Of this £25 has been given to the O.A.P.s Committee with the hope that it will be used to provide entertainment at the party that is to given early next year. £23-34 is to be used to provide a goal post and name board for the Village Field. Of the remaining £200, half is to be kept for next years Show and the remainder will be the subject at another meeting.

PANTOMIME. The pantomime, CINDERELLA, with Freddy Garrity, Ayashea, Frank Carson and The Foremost is at Liverpool Empire. If sufficient people are interested in going to see this in mid-January the cost will be Approxiamately £1-50 for Adults and £1-25 for Children, for seats in the middle stalls. This includes the coach fare each way and entry into the theatre. To enable us to organise this we must know who would like to go, before the 20th. NOVEMBER. If you want to go please let us know as soon as possible. (Phone MOLD 55743 or 4480)

PLAYGROUP. Good news from the Playgroup Committee. The building has arrived and will be erected in the near future with the help of the T.A. Unit who dismantled and transported it. The Playgroup are most grateful to them for doing this. The total cost of this project is already well over £1000 and more funds must be raised to cover the cost of new roofing felt and refitting the interior of the building. pto

of new roofing felt and refitting the interior of the building. The Playgroup Committee would appreciate your support towards their Charity Stall on November 23rd. They will gladly collect discarded clothing, toys, white elephants!!!, etc.,etc. Please contact any member of the Playgroup. The Playgroup Committee are also organising a Christmas Dance at the Loggerheads Tearooms on the 13th. December. Tickets will be available from December 1st. onwards from any Committee member.

Issue No.2.

P.T.A. 'On Saturday December 7th. the Gwernymynydd P.T.A. will be holding their annual Christmas Fayre at the Junior School. This function will start at 2 o'clock and there will be a variety of stalls and refreshments will be served. Admission is free and there will be a visit by Santa Claus for the children. Keep this date free and come along to support.' This was submitted by Mr. Jones the Headmaster and P.T.A. President.

## DATES TO REMEMBER. It bigoo lates between lief out each trods tedy the

November 23rd. The Playgroup are having the Charity Stall on Mold Market. All help and donations will be gratefully accepted.

November 27th. A talk at the Junior School given by a member of the Clwyd Constabulary about his work. Starting time will be 7-30 pm.

December 7th. Christmas Fayre at the Junior School, including a visit by Father Christmas. 2 o'clock is the opening time and refreshments will be available.

December 13th. Disco-Dance at the Loggerheads Tearooms. Contact any member of the PLaygroup Committee for tickets.

If you wish to make any comment or raise any new points please get in touch with any member of the Association Committee, and contribute towards an interesting newsletter.

medos framevorqui isfremmerivas selevilà ne rebru abservando te

Councillors that the piece of weste ground adjoining the Police House should be purchased and used to provide a pull-in and shelter for the bus stop. Mr. Hughes has reported that there is shortly to be a site

P.S. The Editor wishes to apologise for any mistakes, especially the glaring one on the first line.

Resting with local Councillers and the County Surveyor.

The Guernymynydd Horce Show and Gymkhena wes a success and the Snow Countities were pleased to announce an overall benk belones of Election of this 225 has been given to the O.A.F.s Countities with the hope that it will be used to provide entertainment at the party that

is to given early next year. \$23-30 is to be used to provide a goal post and name based for the Village Field. Of the remaining 5200, helf is to be kept for next years Show and the remainder will be the subject at another moeting.

PANTONIME. The pentonime, OINDERFILE, with Freddy Gerrity, Ayeshos, Frank Coroon and The Foremost is at Liverpool Empire. If sufficient people are interested in going to see this in mid-January the cost will be approximately £1-50 for Adults and £1-25 for Children, for sects

in the middle stells. This includes the ecoed fore each way and entry into the theatre. To enable us to ergenise this we must know who would like to go, before the 20th. MOVEMENE. If you want to go please let us know as seen as possible. (Phone MOLD 55743 or 4480)

FLAYOROUP. Good news from the Playgroup Committee. The building has arrived and will be arected in the near future with the help of the T.A. Unit who dismantled and transported it. The Playgroup are most grateful to them for oping this. The total cost of this project is al-

resdy well over \$1000 and more lunds must be relead to dover the open

of new roofing felt and reliting the interior of the building.